              Minutes of the McDill Protection and Rehabilitation Lake District Annual Meeting 

                               held at 6 PM on October 21, 2021 at Rookies Sports Lounge Hall
Board of Commissioners Present:  Krista Olson, Joe Blonigen, Mike Phillips, Joe Senn and Marv Van Kekerix.

President Krista Olson called the meeting to order at 6:05 PM. 

Nomination and vote for Member at Large Commissioner Positions:  Krista thanked Joe Blonigen for his years of service as Commissioner and Secretary of the Lake District.  Two Commissioner positions are open for nomination and election.  Krista said Sage Scanchik express a desire to serve as a Commissioner and that Krista was willing to continue serving.  Krista asked whether there are any other nominations for Commissioner.  Being there were no other nominations, Harry Shaw moved that the nominees by elected by a show of hands.  The Motion was seconded by Mike Phillips and approved by all of the District Members present.  19 District Members voted for and none opposed to elect both Krista and Sage as Commissioners for the next 3 years.

Minutes of the 2020 Annual Meeting:  The Minutes for last year’s Annual Meeting were available for review on McDill Pond’s website and at the meeting.  Mike Phillips moved that we dispense with the reading of the Minutes and they be approved as written.  The Motion was seconded by Joe Senn and approved by all of the District Members present. 

Announcements and 2020-2021 Year in review:

Krista reported that the City of Stevens Point plan for repairs to be made to the beach area of Koziczkowski Park, primarily to the retaining wall in 2023 or later.

The levelers to the McDill Dam are planned for installation in late fall.

Two grants of up to $1,000 each for Healthy Shoreline are still available, until November 1st.  Anyone interested should contact Tracy Arnold at 715-346-1325.

Krista reminded District Members which have a storm drain at their property to clean them, so debris will not flow into McDill Pond.

Mike Phillips and Joe Senn said they are working on a fundraiser to be held at Rookies Sports Lounge Hall.  “Dueling Pianos” will perform on December 3, 2021.  Tickets will be $20, where a portion will be contributed to the McDill Lake District.  There will be other fund raiser activities like a 50/50 raffle, etc.  Tickets will be available for sale at Rookies and anyone interested in helping to selling the tickets for this event should contact Mike Phillips or Joe Senn.  They are also looking into another fundraiser to be held in mid-February.
Krista asked that Members prune any overhanding trees up to 12 feet, in areas where weed harvesters are expected to harvest.  That we maintain a path for navigational travel of at least 10 feet wide.  We should view for any dead or dying trees along the shoreline that could fall into the Pond, which should be removed during the winter.  Also we should remove any ash from a camp fire on the ice, as ash contain high levels of nutrients.
Krista reported on weed harvesting during 2021.  102 loads of aquatic weeds were harvested and more could have been harvested, if it wasn’t for repairs needed to the weed harvesters and dump truck.  Also, wet weather affected the ability to dump weeds at times.  Our permit for harvesting need to be renewed with the DNR.  Krista asked if there are other areas that should be added to the harvesting map, noting that we can not harvest more than 70% of the Pond.  The City also asked that we not harvest close to rocked shorelines, as to avoid damage to the cutting bar on the weed harvesters.  We are also in need of weed harvester operators and drivers with CDL license to dispose of the weeds harvested in 2022.  Anyone interested should contact Krista Olson.  

Krista reported that the chemical treatment was successful, however areas that have faster flow of water may not had enough contact time with Diquat used.  Areas treated with Procellacor is thought to been more successful.  An estimate was obtained for use of Procellator on the areas previously treated with Diquat, but came in at about 2 times of what we’ve previously spent.  Steve Gonske asked about the affect the proposed dredging would have on the need for chemical treatment of that area?  It was recommended that areas B-22, I-22 and J-22 be treated with Procellacor and area A-22 be treated with Diquat.  The cost for treating those areas is estimated to be $25,300. 

Krista shared a chart of water clarity in McDill.  Water clarity is down slightly possibly from the rain fall.

The chart of nutrient load showed an increase, again possibly from rainfall runoff.  She reminded the Members to not fertilize more than 2 times a year and at least 50’ from the shoreline.

Dredging Project Update:  Krista reported that there were 2 events affecting the dredging project.  First, personnel from PCI were affected by COVID.  The second is PCI was sold to Michels Corp.  Michels Corp is a larger company, therefore expected to have more resources to complete the dredging.  They are honoring the contract signed with PCI, including the discount, but is asking for a new contract to be signed.  They expect to start dredging in the spring of 2022.  Earth Inc. is expecting to perform site preparation at the Disc Gold site this year in preparation for deposit of the dredging material.          
Treasurer Report for 2020-2021 and Budget for 2021-2022:  Treasurer Marv Van Kekerix presented the Financial Statement as of September 30, 2021.  The Total Fund Balance is shown as $276,735.29, however $201,968.59 is from District Members which prepaid the assessment for the dredging project.  Items over budget include $1,428.32 for payroll and $2,616.63 in maintenance and equipment.  $12,000 has yet to be expensed for the dam levelers, which will carry forward into the next budget.
Marv then shared a proposed budget for 2021-2022.  He asked Joe & Mike the amount that should be put in for Fundraising.  They recommended $1,000.  Also, the estimate for chemical treatment of the recommended areas to be treated with Procellacor and one to be treated with Diquat is $25,300.  Joe Senn moved that the budget proposed for 2021-2022 be approved with the changes for fundraising and chemical treatment.  The Motion was seconded by Carl Rasmussen and approved by all of the District Members present.

Then there was a discussion on the affect of the delay in the start of the dredging project on the collection of the annual special assessment.  The thought was the loan for the dredging project correspond with the start of the project.  That would mean the closing of the loan be delayed until next spring.  That funds collected by the prepayment of the assessment more than cover any expenses to be paid for site preparation prior to the start of dredging, therefore no need to draw funds from the loan, until the start of dredging.  The first payment on the loan would be one year after the closing of the loan, 2023.  The only concern expressed is the possible change in interest rates between now and next spring.  Joe Senn moved the annual assessment for the dredging project be delay for one year.  The Motion was seconded by Liz Pulton, approved by 18 District Members and one opposed.

Report from the Audit Committee:  Carl Rasmussen reported that a review of the financial records and supporting documentation was performed by an Audit Committee.  He reported that the financial records were found to be in order and support the financial statement.  The only concern he expressed is with the future oversight of the weed harvesting operation with the turnover that has occurred.  Joe Senn moved for approval of the Audit Committee report.  The Motion was seconded by Mike Phillips and approved by all of the District Members present.

Steve Gonske reported that he is providing a new donation box for the boat landing, but needs assistance in installing and cementing the post for the box.  
The next Annual Meeting is decided to be held at 6 PM on October 20, 2022, at a place to be determined.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:54 PM.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Joe Blonigen, Secretary McDill Lake District.  
